
Deteriorating security situation in DR
Congo ‘a source of major concern,’
warns UN envoy

21 March 2017 – The United Nations envoy for the Democratic Republic of the
Congo (DRC) today stressed the need for both the Government and the
opposition groups there to show the same level of commitment and compromise
which led to the signing on 31 December of an agreement on the electoral
process, while also citing the UN peacekeeping mission’s readiness to adapt
to the deteriorating security situation.

&#8220The primary responsibility for the implementation of the Agreement
rests with its signatories,&#8221 the Secretary-General’s Special
Representative for DRC, Maman Sidikou, told the Security Council in a
briefing.

Under the agreement, President Joseph Kabila would stay in office until
elections are held by the end of 2017. During this period, a ‘National
Council for Overseeing the Electoral Agreement and Process (CNSAP)’ would be
set up, and a new prime minister named from opposition ranks.

However, some discord has delayed the implementation of the agreement, and
the death of opposition leader Étienne Tshisekedi, who was to head the CNSAP,
had had a significant impact on the political process.

Mr. Sidikou said that the situation seems to have evolved in the right
direction over the last few days, with negotiations on the “Special
Arrangement” resuming, and the Presidents of the two Houses of Parliament
called for an irreversible and credible electoral process and expressed their
support.

Significant progress has been made in updating the electoral roll. To date,
more than 19 million voters have been enrolled and the enrollment process is
about to begin in the two remaining enrollment areas, said Mr. Sidikou, who
is also the head of the UN Organization Stabilization Mission in the
Democratic Republic of the Congo (MONUSCO).

MONUSCO’s logistical and technical support for the enrollment process will be
completed by the end of this month, and if authorized by the Security
Council, MONUSCO is prepared to provide technical and logistical support for
the electoral process, which would go beyond updating the electoral roll.

VIDEO: Concerns over deteriorating security in the DRC in briefing to the
Security Council

On the security front, Mr. Sidikou said that violence and threats to
civilians are no longer concentrated in the eastern DRC, noting that
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community-based violence and inter-ethnic clashes have spread from areas
already affected by armed conflict, such as the Kivus, to Tanganyika, the
three Kasai provinces, Lomami and Kongo Central.

The Secretary-General has set out a package of measures aimed at enhancing
the ability of the MONUSCO Force to support the achievement of the Mission’s
strategic objectives in the current challenging security context through the
adoption of a more mobile, flexible and agile posture. He has recommended the
deployment of two additional formed police units (FPUs) to help the Congolese
authorities address the potential threat of electoral and politically
motivated violence in key urban centers where there is no FPU presence.

Mr. Sidikou said that MONUSCO has already undertaken adjustments to its
posture and operations, and that the Mission will continue to make such
adjustments as may be required in the months ahead.

&#8220MONUSCO will continue to provide support for the implementation of the
Agreement, while supporting efforts to address the mounting threats faced by
the civilian population during the transition period,&#8221 he concluded.


